ASCSU Weekly Report 4/6/10
President’s Report –Dan Gearhart
1. CB Potts

a. Celebrate the newly elected ASCSU leadership Wednesday!

2. BOG

a. Sent in my BOG report

3. Judy Muenchow

a. Meet with Judy regarding the “human power project”

b. It looks like it will be extremely expensive and not truly worth our time.  She gave me contact information to get in touch with a professor that is doing research in regards to human power

4. Setting it up for the future

a. Reminder to all:  End of the Year Director Reports are extremely important to the longevity to ASCSU.  Please start them now!

5. BOG meetings is May 4/5 in Fort Collins.

Vice President’s Report – Tim Hole
· SFRB: This week we will continue to have votes on budgets.  

· We are nearing the end of this year’s SFRB process. 

· Next week we will be hosting Campus Recreation, ASCSU, and Student Media for their budget presentations. 

· We will be voting on Athletics, and School of the Arts, and the Lory Student Center (including the ASAP fee increase). 

· Senate: If any of you are concerned that you may not be fulfilling your job to the best of your ability please talk to Kim Grubbs about scheduling some one on one time with me.
· I would be happy to give pointers and advice
· Please stay focused during the campaign process
· Elections: Please keep it clean and out of the office
· The announcement of the winners should be at 8pm this Wednesday.   We will try to get through all of our Senate business by then.
· Personal Time: If you are falling behind in your classes, you are having family issues, or you area having a midlife crisis please inform your immediate supervisor and take some personal time to get your life in order. 
Finance Report – Shannon Endres
Student Funding Board: 

· SFB no longer has funds to distribute

· Looking at changes to bylaws

Dates to Remember:
April 12th-17th, 2010---  Engineering College Council
April 25th-28th, 2010---  Wildlife Disease Association
Controller – Ross Jones
	ASCSU Account Status Report

	Executive Cabinet Report

	Account 23-6150

	April 6, 2010

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Department
	Total Allocation
	Total Income
	Total Expense
	% used

	Academics
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Administration
	$39,800.00 
	$0.00 
	$38,048.90 
	95.6%

	Community Affairs
	$2,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,754.49 
	110.2%

	Diversity and Outreach
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$3,090.05 
	38.6%

	Environmental Affairs
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,918.80 
	36.5%

	Leadership Development
	$7,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$3,074.41 
	41.0%

	Legislative Affairs
	$11,700.00 
	$0.00 
	$3,180.00 
	27.2%

	Marketing
	$23,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$10,973.36 
	47.7%

	Senate
	$1,725.32 
	$0.00 
	$217.01 
	12.6%

	Student Services
	$29,000.00 
	$3,233.60 
	$22,513.15 
	77.6%

	Supreme Court
	$1,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$853.76 
	85.4%

	Ram Ride
	$87,319.00 
	$0.00 
	$65,618.70 
	75.1%

	 

	 
	Total Allocated for Account
	$220,044.32 
	 

	 
	Total Income for Account
	$3,233.60 
	 

	 
	Total Expenditures for Account
	$153,242.63 
	 

	 
	Budget Balance/Percent Used
	$66,801.69 
	69.6%

	 
	Account Balance
	$70,035.29 
	 


Elections Manager –Kevin Robinson
Chief of Staff –Tim Sellers
Meetings: 

· In the upcoming weeks the discussions in the meetings will primarily be focused on creating a clean transition from this year to the next.

· If you’re going to miss a meeting please let me know ahead of time.

· Keep up the good work everyone.

General:
· Start working on your end of year director’s reports early! You don’t want to get all tied up in finals then graduation and have to rush them last minute. 
· We are beginning to address the 7 am finals policy. Ryan Morrison is going to chair a committee that will be charged with exploration of the subject and drafting a “manifesto” that we can use to promote our cause. If you have any interest please contact either myself or director Morrision.
· The new ASCSU website is nearly ready to launch! Keep an eye out for further information.
· For all of those curious, the screen in the office remains dormant because we are waiting on a graphics card so that the computer set aside to run the slides can handle the load.
· I am putting together the slide show that will run on the ASCSU office TV. If you have anything such as dates that need to be on the calendar, advertisements for events, general announcements etc. just email them my way and I’ll get them up. Just waiting on a graphics card.
· I need 20-50 word descriptions of everyone’s job within ASCSU in plain, friendly, and easy to read terms. Please send them ASAP!
· Talk to your friends about open ASCSU positions!
· Assistant Director of Academics
· Assistant Director of RamRide

· Directors, remember to send me a post-program report no later than one week after any program or event you or your department puts on. 
· Remember that you are primarily a student. Study hard!
Dates to Remember
Directors’ reports due every Monday at noon.

Academics –Ryan Morrison
· 7am Finals -I am beginning to gather information behind the Registrar’s Office current final scheduling.  I will also begin talking with professors, administration, and faculty to gather their input on the difficulties and logistics with changing the schedule.  By the end of the semester, I hope to write a "Manifesto" outlining (1) why 7am Finals are a problem, (2) possible solutions, and (3) why these solutions will work better for the campus.  

· I have a meeting with Dr. Lamborn this Thursday to ask him some questions about the reasoning behind the current finals schedule.  I have spoken with Facilities an they have explained to me that changing the final schedule really doesn't effect their operations.

· From the Chief of Staff's suggestion, I hope concerned members of ASCSU will join me in the creation of an Elimination of 7am Finals Task Force to aid this project.  

· Once the Manifesto is completed, I will appeal our suggestions to the Faculty Subcommittees, facilities, students, professors, administration, and the Registrar’s Office to see how we can all provide input and action to change the finals schedule. 

Community Affairs –Courtney Sullivan
Diversity & Outreach –Adday Naoum
· Sponsoring Day Without Hate. Helping with marketing, awareness, etc.

· Sponsoring Asian Fest- hosted by campus activities and APACC.

· Sponsoring “No! The Rape Documentary!” presented by Aisha Simmons.

· Sponsoring COISA Cup tournament.

· There have been a few people who have responded regarding the potluck. Please let me, one of my assistants or April know if you are interested. We are shooting for the weekend of May 1 possibly.

Dates to Remember:

Day w/out Hate- April 16th
Asian Fest- April 17-May 2

No! The Rape Documentary- April 28th
COISA Cup- May 2nd
ASCSU Potluck- May 1 possibly? Think about it.
Environmental Affairs –Sam Silberstein
· Bike to School Day which will be held on April 29th.  We will have venders, workshops, and activities for students to get involved in if they rode their bikes to school.

· Sustainable Fashion Show -Students in Apparel and Merchandising will be showing off how you can still dress in any style you want while on a budget AND being sustainable.  Those details are still being worked out.

· Phonebook Awareness Event being co-sponsored by Human and Earth.  This event is to make students and community members aware of the amount of phonebooks delivered in Fort Collins and the effects it has on our natural environment as well as communities around the world.

· There is also The Sustainability Fair coming up in a few weeks.

Leadership Development – Jerek Justus
· Next Wednesday, April 14th, is our next Professional development workshop with Dr. Banning, a Professor with CSU’s School of Education on creating effective workplace environments. In this session, we will examine the differences between positive and negative working environments, and discuss ways in which we can improve the overall functionality of the ASCSU office as a place of advocacy for all students. This session will take place in the Lory Student Center Senate Chambers from 5:00 pm to 6:00 pm on Wednesday, April 14th. All ASCSU members and interested students are welcome to join us for this meeting!

· This Saturday, April 10th, Ram Leadership Team will be working Ramride. 

Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Worthington
 

Marketing –Sarah Cole
· The Marketing Department is working on the following:

· RamRide, ad campaign

· Diversity and Outreach, Multiple April and May events

· Review Committee, student voice survey

· Community Affairs, April event

· Elections Committee, Elections

· Website: Associate Director Riley is working on a new website design that is almost ready for launch. To preview the site before it is published please contact Riley or myself. It is set to launch shortly after elections.

· Handbook: We are still selling ad space and will keep everyone informed as we close out the project.
RamRide –Eric Berlinberg
General:
· New training videos looks good. Some changes to make, but overall good.
· Auto dispatching implemented this past weekend. Had some rough patches, but sounds like it all stems down to a server update PC-Dispatch failed to do before Thursday. Should be fixed for this weekend.
· Ride receipts and guilt trip seem to be working well. 
Donations: 


· I want to send a shout out to our sponsors this semester:
· Woody’s, Mama Roni’s, Pizza Casbah, Dominos, IHOP
· Thanks to all their support of our program and for helping to keep our program 
thriving. Use these businesses and say thanks when you are a customer of theirs!
Volunteers:
· Nearly full for the semester.
Data:
· Last Weekend: 


	Date
	# Cars Running
	# of Rides
	# of Passengers
	# of Cancels
	Avg Wait Time

	Thursday 4/1
	5
	50
	138
	50
	42 mins

	Friday 4/2
	13
	104
	382
	80
	72 mins

	Saturday 4/3
	11
	64
	187
	20
	51 mins


· Longest Wait Time: 72 mins
· Total Rides This Past Weekend: 218
· Total People This Past Weekend: 707
· This Weekend: We are fully staffed for this weekend
· Thursday 4/8/2010:  fully staffed
· Friday 4/9/2010:       fully staffed
· Saturday 4/10/2010:   fully staffed
Dates to Remember:

RamRide operates 4/8-4/10, 4/15-4/17, 4/22-4/24, 4/29-5/1

RamRide ceases operations for the summer term on 5/2

RamRide begins operating on August 27th, 2010 for the Fall Semester 2010.
Student Services – April Ragland 
Judicial Report – Jake McMahon
· WEEKLY MEETING. This semester, our meetings are in Room 232 of the Lory Student Center on Wednesdays at 2 p.m.  Remember, nearly all parts of these meetings are open to the public. If you are interested in checking it out, come talk to a member of the Court. 
· ALL UNIVERSITY HEARING BOARD.  On Thursday, we’ll hear presentations from board members that attended conferences this semester.

· CHIEF JUSTICE WANTED.  As I announced last week, I will not seek reappointment to the chief justice position for the next academic year.  I’ve thoroughly enjoyed my time as ASCSU’s top judicial officer.  This is a great job and I’m sorry to leave it, but the coming academic work for my senior year will require a great deal of time and energy.  I’m happy to speak with anyone who is interested in the job to provide some guidance or answer questions.  President Gearhart needs to nominate a chief justice within two weeks after elections. 

· ELECTIONS. A difficult week of work to be sure.  I’m grateful to all the associate justices and Paul, our advisor, for their work on the various appeals.  I’ve decided not to reproduce all that’s happened concerning elections here in the weekly report.  As of this writing on Sunday night, the Court has decided to hear arguments in two cases tomorrow.  Further explanations of our decisions on each appeal (including the ones that were not granted) should be out later this week. 

· TUESDAY OFFICE HOURS.  I will not be available during my normal office hours on April 6.  I need to travel to Denver for an appointment. 

Senate Reports

Seth Anthony -Liaison for Graduate and Professional Affairs 
· Activities:
· If you’re interested in what the Graduate Student Council is up to, we’ve moved our email announcements list (~1x/week announcement) to a CSU-based listserv. Go to http://www.acns.colostate.edu/?page=listserv , click on “Subscribe to a non-course-related listserv,” and join “GSC-ANNOUNCE”
· The statewide grad student day at the legislature was a success – we had four campuses represented, and we were able to speak personally with over 30 legislators, mainly about a sustainable future for higher education in general, and the higher ed flexibility bill in particular. Everyone was extremely excited about continuing the tradition next year, and about building relationships with legislators between sessions.
· Still working with Mike Ellis regarding an “opt-in” option for the ASCSU student fee and other fee areas for students enrolled in less than 6 credit hours. It looks like we may be moving towards an ad hoc system to make this possible, perhaps managed by the RamCard office, until we can work out a system with the Registrar’s office. 
· In the vein of creating a sustainable future for the liason position – many of you may have seen a revision of the college council proposal to create a college council liason position. If you’re interested in hearing more, contact me.
· Graduate Student Council update:

· Membership: 7 out of 8 colleges represented (88%); 24/57 programs represented (42%); 4 of 6 grad student senator seats filled (66%).

Jack Becker, College of Liberal Arts

· I have officially been appointed to the Committee on Teaching and Learning for Faculty Council. Our next meeting is not for two weeks but there is some interesting conversation surrounding a new University level policy for having less MWF 50 minute classes, and more MW 75 minute classes. This is something ASCSU needs to look into and possibly work with faculty on. More information to come after elections…

Katie Marshall, Senator, College of Engineering

University Issues:

· University Issues will not be meeting this week as we do not have legislation to review.

Senator Report

· Engineering College Council is working hard planning the 2010 Engineering Days.  Come out and support us next week at our various events.  This is partially your student fees at work!

· Monday April 12th at 5:00 pm.... AV Kick off: Free Pizza and T-shirts will be given out at the Academic Village

· Tuesday April 13th at 11:00 am...  E-lympics in the LSC Plaza:  Come see engineers compete to see who is the best (and nerdiest) engineer

· Thursday April 15th at 11:00 am... E-Days BBQ at the corner of Plum and Meridian:  Free food catered by Albert BBQ Pit and Gelazzi, Inflatable games, and a performance by Resonant Ramblings

· Friday April 16th all day long...   Come view AWESOME engineering senior design projects in the north ballroom and the LSC Plaza.

· Saturday April 17th at 11:00 am...  Free Car Show in the parking lot on the Southwest corner of Pitkin and Meridian.  Come view cars from the community and CSU students OR enter a car and compete for prizes/trophies.  Register at:  http://bit.ly/csucarshow
Eric B.D. Whittington -Associate Senator, College of Liberal Arts

Chair, External Affairs Committee

· The meeting for the week ending 4/2/2010 was held but very short due to no Legislation to review.  

· External Affairs Committee meets every Monday’s from 5:30 to 6:30 at LSC in Room 232.

· Received the final draft for the Student Voice Survey on Academic Integrity from David McKelfresh.   I will re-email the Survey and revised Bill to Committee Chairs for review and feedback.  I expect to have this survey posted by April 19, 2010.

